
 

 

 
 

 
August 22, 2023 
 
Families, 
 
I am writing to update you on some upcoming improvements scheduled for St. Joseph’s A. 

McKay Elementary (current school site at 1589 Walnut Street).  

 

Outdoor Learning Space 

 

Starting this week, work will begin outside on the school grounds. We will be adding an outdoor 

learning space, which will include re-paving the playground to improve accessibility. We will 

also be replacing three basketball nets.  

 

While most of this work will be completed before the start of school, some work may still be 

required during the first few weeks of September.  

 

Boiler 

 

Last May, we let you know that we would be investigating and planning upgrades to the heating 

system. 

 

The tender for this project is closed, and work will start later this fall. Any major work will be 

scheduled for after hours and weekends.  

 

Please be assured that learning will not be impacted during either of these projects. 

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact the HRCE Operations Services team at 
hrceoperations@hrce.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kavita Khanna 
Director, Operations Services 
Halifax Regional Centre for Education 
 

https://www.hrce.ca/sites/default/files/hrsb/Departments/BoardServices/Communications/message_to_community_sjam_heating_may_2023_-_final.pdf
mailto:hrceoperations@hrce.ca

